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Board meeting of July 11, 2011



THE HEADLINES (details below) 

The Board of Trustees approved: 
· An agreement for developing new solar workforce training

· Increases in Campus Center Use Fees

· Board priorities for 2011-12 

· Promotions, appointments and new hires

Trustees discussed:  
· Next steps toward a new education center 

BOARD BUSINESS 

Education center update: The board reviewed the timeline and criteria for evaluating sites it is considering for a new education center. Potential sites include property at the former Onizuka Air Force Station and privately owned commercial property at 895 Kifer Road, both in Sunnyvale. The district also has been discussing the possibility of purchasing eight acres at Cubberley Center, current home of the education center (Middlefield Campus), from the city of Palo Alto. However, the Palo Alto City Council decided Monday night that it does not wish to sell the eight acres to Foothill-De Anza in large part because the Palo Alto Unified School District may need the site for future enrollment growth.

Trustees discussed some of the considerations involved in evaluating the properties, focusing on such things as accessibility to the greatest number of students, availability of public transportation, parking and community support. Several trustees remarked on the opportunity to secure the Onizuka land at no or low cost through a public-benefit-conveyance process. Responding to a question, Chancellor Linda Thor reviewed discussions that have taken place with the West Valley-Mission Community College District about the possibility of the two districts collaborating on programming at the Onizuka site. 

Several trustees expressed regret about what they characterized as a missed opportunity for Foothill-De Anza, the Palo Alto school district and the city of Palo Alto to work together on developing a landmark facility at Cubberley that could serve the needs of all parties. Trustee Bruce Swenson said that if the Sunnyvale options do not work out, he hopes it would be possible to reopen the dialogue about whether Cubberley, combined with adjacent property, could be developed in a way that would meet the needs of the Palo Alto school district, the city and Foothill-De Anza.

At its meeting on Aug. 8, the board will consider which property or properties the district should pursue in negotiations. Funding for the education center would be through Measure C. 

If the education center is relocated, the district would seek to continue some classes at Cubberley. The new center would not include a gymnasium or weight room. 

INFORMATION AND ACTION ITEMS

Solar workforce training: The board approved an agreement with the non-profit Workforce Incubator to develop curriculum and deliver solar workforce training in Energy Efficiency for Building Systems Investment (Building Science), collaborating with the Engineering Department at Foothill College. The project includes initial training for 50 individuals. Foothill would advise on elements of the curriculum development. Funding comes from Foothill’s share of a $4 million state grant to the NOVA Workforce Board on behalf of the Solar Tech Workforce Innovation Collaborative, which includes Foothill. Training is tentatively scheduled to begin later this year. 

Increase in Campus Center Use Fees: Trustees approved an increase in Campus Center Use Fees at both Foothill and De Anza. The mandatory fees are charged to students for the purpose of paying off debt incurred for Campus Center construction costs at Foothill and Campus Center renovation costs at De Anza as well as the costs of Campus Center operations personnel and repair and replacement of Campus Center facilities. For 2011-12, the Campus Center Use Fee will increase from $16 to $17.50 per quarter at De Anza and from $16 to $20 per quarter at Foothill for on-campus students. 

Board priorities: Trustees approved board priorities for 2011-12 along with strategies to achieve them. Trustee Joan Barram asked that the board’s commitment to improving student completion rates be stated more explicitly. The priorities include:

· Keeping the focus on student access and individual success;

· Increasing completion rates and providing clear pathways and support for students to complete associate degrees, certificates and transfer in a timely manner;

· Ensuring that district facilities are modern and effective learning and working spaces;

· Maintaining budget stability and seeking alternate revenue sources;

· Ensuring that planning is integrated and progressing;

· Ensuring environmental sustainability.

Although there is a great deal of focus currently on degree and certificate completion and transfer, Foothill Academic Senate representative Carolyn Holcroft and De Anza Academic Senate President Karen Chow affirmed comments by Trustee Laura Casas Frier that an important role of community colleges is serving individuals who are seeking just one or two classes to improve their knowledge or skills.

HUMAN RESOURCES & PERSONNEL

Promotions and appointments: Trustees ratified the promotion at Foothill of Phyllis Spragge to dean of the Biological and Health Sciences Division effective July 1 and the appointment of Denise Swett as Foothill’s acting vice president of student development through Dec. 31, 2011.

New hires: The board approved four new hires in the Physical Sciences, Mathematics and Engineering Division at De Anza – Zachary Judson, James Mailhot, Danny Tran and Stephen Wolfe, all starting Sept. 22.

Professional growth awards: Trustees ratified professional growth awards for the following individuals: At Foothill, Judi McAlpin at Middlefield Campus, and at De Anza, Stacy Chapman in special education; Sarah Corrao in Student Services, Michelle Doan in PSME, Cynthia Smith in Budget & Personnel, and Matthew Trosper in PE.

HEARING OF ITEMS NOT ON THE AGENDA
Staff comments: Foothill instructor Ken Horowitz urged the board to preserve as many classes for students as possible and look for other ways to balance the budget. 

Presidents’ comments: Vice President Swett, representing President Judy Miner, reported that the Foothill Classified Senate had voted Henry Jung, admissions and records supervisor, as classified employee of the year and Pat Hyland, dean of student affairs and activities, as administrator of the year. Vice President Christina Espinosa-Pieb, representing De Anza President Brian Murphy, thanked board members for attending graduation ceremonies.

Chancellor’s comments: Chancellor Thor announced the chairs of the accreditation teams that are visiting the campuses Oct. 24-27. Grossmont-Cuyamaca Community College District Chancellor Cindy Miles will lead the team visiting Foothill and Rancho Santiago Chancellor Raúl Rodriquez will lead the team visiting De Anza team.

Board comments: Trustee Casas Frier reported that AB 515, authorizing community college districts to offer credit-bearing extension courses on a pilot basis, is now a two-year bill. She also offered congratulations to Pat Hyland for being named administrator of the year, noting Hyland’s deep commitment to students. De Anza Student Trustee Emily Kinner reported that De Anza’s Institute of Community and Civic Engagement would begin offering a certificate in leadership and social change this fall, and that its sixth Youth Voices conference for high school students is scheduled for Nov. 18. She also reported that campus parking lots A & B are shutting down this summer to allow the installation of solar panels. As part of the same project, a solar structure that will be used as a teaching laboratory is being installed outdoors at the Kirsch Center for Environmental Studies

NEXT MEETING
The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Trustees is Monday, Aug. 8, 2011, at 6 p.m. in the district Board Room. Agendas generally are posted 72 hours in advance at: http://www.fhda.edu/about_us/board/agenda/. Please check the agenda to verify time and location of the meeting.
Board Highlights is designed to communicate board meeting news to faculty and staff across the district. This publication is not the official minutes. For more comprehensive information, you may consult the official minutes, which are available at http://www.fhda.edu/about_us/board/minutes after their approval at a subsequent board meeting. Please contact Becky Bartindale at bartindalebecky@fhda.edu or (650) 949-6107 with comments or questions about Board Highlights.

